
MEMO 
 
To: FILE 
From: Eileen A. Sullivan 
Subject: CONVERSATION WITH BILL KALIS -- SIPA PRESS 
Date: July 18, 2017 
 
On May 5, 1997, I received Sipa’s copy of the Dave Powers film.  It was sent back to the ARRB 
with no note. 
 
I called Bill Kalis (212-463-0150), the person who had originally requested a copy of the 
videotape made available by the ARRB.  I asked him if anything came of it. 
 
Background: Sipa (an international still photo stock house) requested of Dave Powers, through 
the Review Board, permission to make still copies of his film.  If sold, Powers would receive 
50% of the profits.  
 
Kalis told me today that nothing ever came of it and that is why he returned the video. 


